
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 15, 2005 

 

To the Public Improvements Committee 

 

Subject:   Common Council Resolution File Number 041147 

 

Dear Honorable Members: 

 

 Returned herewith is Common Council Resolution File Number 041147, being a petition from 

Carlin Sales Corporation for a special privilege to keep and maintain four concrete filled bollards into 

the public right-of-way of North Granville Woods Road for the building at 8170 North Granville 

Woods Road. 

 

 The applicant, a tenant, is requesting permission to keep and maintain four concrete-filled  

bollards adjacent to the two driveways on North Granville Woods Road in order to prevent delivery 

trucks from rutting the grass area.  Said bollards are 6 inches in diameter and 4 feet tall.  They are 

located in the 16-foot wide, unpaved sidewalk area centered approximately 8 feet west of the eastline 

of North Granville Woods Road and 665, 700, 1262 and 1302 feet north of the northline of West 

Bradley Road.  Permission for the bollards can only be granted to the property owner and, thus, the 

attached special privilege is granted to the owner, who is Granville Woods Joint Venture LLC. 

 

 We are not aware that the presence of said bollards has had an adverse effect on the general use 

of the public right-of-way.  We have, therefore, prepared the attached special privilege resolution, 

which, if adopted, will allow said bollards to occupy the public right-of-way. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey J. Mantes 

      Commissioner of Public Works 

 

 

 

      Martin G. Collins 

      Commissioner 

MDL:cjt      Department of Neighborhood Services 

Attachment 


